
A need for budget accuracy
The record number of school budget 
defeats this past year has spotlighted 
the troubled world of educational fi­
nancing and its impact on the taxpay­
ers. Recent happenings which brought 
unexpected and unpleasant news to 
residents of a number of school dis- 
t>*is will keep this controversy alive. 
V A  law passed in 1987 and sched­

uled to be phased in at the start of 
1989 initiated a phase out of the pre­
vious assessment practices concerning 
telecommunication equipment. Pas­
sage of the law was in response to legal 
action taken by the telephone com­
pany charging equipment should not 
be assessed and taxes charged on the 
same basis as land. In some cases, the 
reduction in assessments was substan­
tial. As a result, the tax rates esti­
mated at the time the budgets were 
presented to the voters -are much 
higher. In Lindenhurst, for example, 
the district predicted a 13-cent' de­
crease in the tax rate. The impact of 
assessment loss, raises given to admin­
istrators and a reduction in the 
amount of state aid received, brought 
a final tax rate which is $1.99 higher 
than last year’s rate.

The Patchogue-Medford School 
District had the worst news for its res­
idents. A predicted rate of $3.89 for 
the budget approved by voters soared 
to $14.65, $10.76 higher than the orig­
inal estimate, when the final rate was 
set.

“Why didn’t someone tell us this 
was going to happen?” was the ques­
tion that school district officials and 
board members raised when the prob­
lem became known. The immediate 
reaction was finger pointing at the 
town assessors, charging they should 
have warned the school districts. But 
those charges are, in our view, unfair. 
Where were the school board associa­
tions, who are quick to lobby for or 
against legislation, when it came to 
notifying their members that this 
impact would start this year? School 
officials knew about the law when it 
was passed in 1987, in fact, some 
lobbied against its passage. Why 
didn’t they check with the towns to 
find out what the impact would be? 
Why didn’t they alert school districts? 
Conduct a survey to determine the 
impact?

Instead of pointing fingers and try­
ing to place blame in other directions, 
school districts had better start work­
ing with the towns to come up with 
more accurate figures on which to 
base budgets. Telephones work both 
ways. Instead of complaining “the 
towns didn’t tell us,” the school 
boards should start asking why school 
officials and board organizations 
didn’t do their homework on this 
issue.

In this year of a tax revolt, this in­
crease of tax rates after budgets are 
approved has given rise to questions 
about how much the school districts 
knew and when they knew it. The 
problem has only magnified what has 
been a serious lack of communication, 
and mutual trust, between the districts 
and their taxpayers.

Solutions have been proposed that 
would make the figures used in the

preparation of budgets more accurate, 
and it is high time that districts begin 
moving in that direction. But these 
proposals have also been mired in 
controversy. One such solution, 
advanced several years ago by Linden­
hurst Superintendent of Schools 
Anthony Pecorale, recommends that 
school districts use the figure for the 
total assessment of the previous year 
in preparing their budgets. Currently, 
districts utilize guesstimates based on 
increases of previous years when they 
start their budget preparations. The 
actual figures are not usually forth­
coming until the fall, many months 
later.

As , we understand it, those 
opposed to this recommendation do 
not want to lose the assessment in­
crease they may gain during the cur­
rent year. But there is another way to 
look at that. If the budget estimates 
were based on the previous year’s 
assessment total, and the assessment 
went up, the final rate would be re­
duced in normal years, not increased 
as it was recently. This would allow 
for more accurate predictions rather 
than the inflated guess gamble which 
is not utilized.

Pecorale also proposed a change in 
the way school aid is given to the dis­

tricts. He maintains the state should 
finalize its state aid amounts a year 
ahead so that the districts can, again, 
work with actual figures rather than 
estimates. While this, too, sounds like 
a good idea, we would not suggest any­
one hold their breath until it is imple­
mented. Getting the folks in Albany to 
do something constructive about the 
educational financing mess is just 
about as possible as controlling the 
weather.

Another Pecorale suggestion 
would change the manner in which tax 
bills are sent out. He proposes that 
bills for school taxes be sent out early 
enough for the first half of the taxes to 
be received by school districts on Oc­
tober 10, and the second half on 
March 10. This would enable the dis­
tricts, he said, to invest the money 
and earn higher interest income, while 
borrowing less and saving interest 
costs. Some tax receivers have 
opposed this proposal, claiming it 
would cost more to send out the bills. 
While that may be true, the primary 
consideration should be the financial 
impact for the taxpayer. Would the 
implementation of such a system, al­
ready being used in Nassau County,- 
according to Pecorale, save the tax­
payers’ dollars? If so, why not give se­

rious consideration to the proposal? 
Or is the real concern that the towns 
would not be able to collect interest 
earnings on the money received before 
it is sent to the school districts? School 
officials have long criticized delays in 
the receipt of tax dollars, charging it 
has resulted in higher costs for the 
school taxpayer. It’s time to seriously 
study this matter. If we have to change 
the system to save taxpayers’ dollars, 
it’s about time we did it.

Pecorale’s proposals appear to 
have merit. It’s time to take a good 
hard look at how we can change the 
way we are doing things to bring about 
some relief for the taxpayers. While 
we look for ways to change the man­
ner in which we finance education, a 
popular cry today, and find ways to 
reduce spending in our schools, we 
should also be exploring ways to make 
budgeting more accurate.

And as tired as we all are of the 
political campaigns we have just en­
dured, taxpayers had better start pre­
paring now for campaigns that will 
start early in the new year, the cam­
paigns for election to boards of edu­
cation. That’s where the biggest bite 
comes for the taxpayer’s pocketbook, 
and that’s where the attention should 
now be focused.

And why not?

But for the Grace of God
Once again this year “The 

Group,” an informal, unorganized 
gathering of people, will attempt to 
provide Christmas for some Suffolk 
families who, because of circum­
stances beyond their control, will not 
be able to have Santa Claus visit their 
children.

It is almost 12 years now since 
“The Group” first came together. A 
few of us were taking a break after the 
hectic pace of the campaign. We were 
at Roseland Ranch in Stanfordville. 
During the evening repast, we were re­
flecting upon our blessings and how 
fortunate we were.

The late Jess Marchese, a promi­
nent Brookhaven attorney and Brook- 
haven Town Republican leader, spoke 
of once reaching out and helping a 
family living in Maine.

Jess had won a turkey and brought 
it to his wife’s family gathering. The 
holiday food had already been pur­
chased and the extra turkey was not 
needed. Jess called the local parish 
and asked if there was a family in the 
area which would not be having a 
meaningful Christmas dinner. He was 
given the name of a woman whose 
husband had been killed in a lum­
bering accident, leaving the family 
rather destitute.

Jess and his brother-in-law took 
the turkey and some of the trimmings 
and went to the woman’s home. 
Although suspicious at first, she wel­
comed them into her humble abode 
and, with grateful appreciation, 
accepted the Christmas meal, which 
would take the place of a pound of

hamburger the four in the family were 
to share the next day. As Jess was 
about to leave, a young boy of five or 
six came running out of a room excit­
edly, and with great glee he exclaimed, 
“Look what Santa Claus brought for 
me.” In his hands was a simple pair of 
socks. That was to be the youngster’s 
Christmas gift. No decorative pack­
ages under the tree. No fulfillment of 
the dreams all youngsters, rich or 
poor, harbor as they anxiously await 
this special holiday.

Jess and his brother-in-law imme­
diately went to the last store that was 
open in town and bought clothes and a 
few toys for the family. Later that 
night, when the kids were asleep, they 
returned to leave the clothing and 
toys. The family, as a result, had at 
least one Christmas when Santa did 
come.

Upon hearing the story, those of 
us who had gathered decided that we 
would try to repeat the circumstances, 
knowing that there are many parents 
out there who have worked hard, have 
supported their families, but because 
of accidents, sickness or death, are not 
able to provide a happy Christmas for. 
their loved ones.

During the past several years, we 
have pooled our resources, nought and 
accepted contributions from friends, 
and people we don’t even know, who 
want the tradition to continue. We lo­
cate families who, because of circum­
stances beyond their control, cannot 
provide Christmas for their kids. Usu­
ally, we hear of these people through 
readers of Suffolk Life, friends, associ­

ates, schools and churches. The recip­
ients often do not know that they 
have been chosen. We individually 
purchase the clothing needed and the 
gifts. They are wrapped and delivered 
just prior to Christmas.

The recipients do not know who 
we are, for we have no identity. We 
are just “The Group,” a gathering of 
Suffolk County residents who are 
thankful for what we have and wish 
to share anonymously with those who 
are in need.

Last year, more than 100 kids had 
a Christmas they will never forget. 
Through The Group’s efforts, the 
children’s bodies were clothed, their 
stomachs filled and they had some 
toys and gifts that only Santa could 
have brought. More than gifts or 
food, this activity offers the recipients 
the realization that they are not 
alone, that people do care. The efforts 
of all who participate touch lives. In a 
number of instances, those who were 
recipients one year, having been able 
to put their lives back in order, have 
become contributors and partici­
pants.

We are again doing our thing. If 
you would like to join us, we welcome 
your support. You may send a con­
tribution to “The Group,” c/o P.O. 
Box 167, Riverhead, NY 11901. Ev­
ery dime that is raised is spent on the 
gifts. Your contributions are not tax 
deductible, as we are not an orgar 
nized charity. We’re just people with 
a concern for those in need. People 
who realize the true meaning of 
“There, but for the grace of God, go 
I .”

And why not?

Wednesday, November 8,1989- SUFFOLK LIFE NEWSPAPERS PAGE 5 ABCDEFGH



D avid  J. Willmott, Editor

A waste of taxpayers' dollars
The recent court decision that de­

clared “illegal” and “null and void” the 
appointment of William Holst, hand- 
p!j d by the Suffolk Democrats to fill 
the-vacancy caused by the death of Juli­
ette Kinsella, raises some interesting 
questions. Interestingly, the voters of 
Suffolk County had the final say last 
week when they elected Legislator 
Edward Romaine to the post.

The question, however, is why is the 
administration of Suffolk County Exec­
utive Patrick Halpin fighting so hard to 
have the governor, rather than the local 
county executive and legislature, make 
the ultimate decision?

Could it be politics? Could it be that 
the Democrats knew full well they would 
never get their choice through a legis­
lature split evenly with Republican and 
Democratic representation? Would they 
have taken the same position if the gov­
ernor was a Republican? Administration 
officials insist politics is not involved. 
Somehow we find that hard to swallow.

We also find it hard to swallow that 
taxpayers’ dollars were used to have the 
county attorney represent Holst to pro­
tect his job. What is more important, 
having a Democrat fill the seat or hav­
ing local people make the determination 
for filling a local seat? Whatever hap­
pened to home rule? The reason we were 
given is that the filling of the clerk’s va­
cancy is a matter of “state-wide con­
cern” because the county clerk’s 
involvement with Supreme and county 
courts, and because the clerk acts as an 
agent of the state in issuing permits and 
licenses. That’s stretching, in our view, 
the facts of the matter. While that con­
tention may have a bit more bearing 
when it comes to the offices of district 
attorney and sheriff, the same does not, 
in our view and that of the court, hold 
true for the county clerk. Court decision 
has ruled that state-wide concern is

applicable in the case of a district 
attorney who has the responsibility to 
locally enforce the state penal law, and 
who brings an action in the name of 
“The People of the State of New York.” 
And the same holds true for the sheriff, 
who also enforces the state penal law, 
the state civil law and the operation of 
local correctional facilities. But Judge 
William Underwood, in the Holst deci­
sion, ruled, and we believe with merit, 
that the clerk has no direct responsibil­
ity to the state.

It was the opinion of County Attor­
ney Thomas Boyle, and others, that 
state-wide concern applied in this 
instance. The Supreme Court decision 
rejects that view. Boyle’s representation 
was also based on the fact that Holst was 
a Suffolk County official and thus it was 
his responsibility to represent him. 
Since the court has ruled that status 
came illegally, why is Boyle now plan­
ning an appeal? If Holst was appointed 
illegally, he no longer has status as a 
public official. Why shouldn’t Holst, or 
the Democratic party, pick up the tab 
for additional legal fees instead of the 
taxpayers?

Boyle declares it would not be 
proper to “drop” representation of 
Holst until the appeal process is com­
pleted. He also maintains it is in the 
best interest of the county for the appeal 
to be continued, to settle the matter 
once and for all.

It is, by the way, interesting to note 
that when former County Executive Mi­
chael LoGrande was elevated to that po­
sition based on the provisions of the 
County Charter, Boyle, then in private 
practice, represented County Demo­
cratic Chairman Dominic Baranello af­
ter Baranello took legal action to 
prevent that from happening. The 
County Charter stipulates that in the 
event of a vacancy in the county exec­

utive’s position, the chief deputy moves 
up. Baranello argued that a special elec­
tion be held, which the county legis­
lature had already rejected. A Supreme 
Court judge, in a controversial decision, 
upheld Baranello’s contention.

When the county legislature 
appealed that decision, Boyle rep­
resented Baranello in the appeal process. 
The Appellate Division reversed the Su­
preme Court decision, declaring it 
“completely unfounded.”

Surely there are other matters that 
the county attorney’s office could con­
centrate on to more truly represent the 
people who support the function of that 
office. On a number of occasions in the 
past, we have heard the county attor­
ney’s office does not have sufficient staff 
to deal with matters which are then 
given to outside attorneys, at additional 
cost to the taxpayers. The appeal will 
undoubtedly be launched by the gover­
nor to “protect” his ability to make the 
appointment. Let him do so and pick up 
the tab. Suffolk County tax dollars 
should not be used to assist the governor 
in this effort.

Legislator Michael O’Donohoe is

planning to submit a resolution de­
manding Boyle end his participation in 
an appeal process. We think O’Donohoe 
is absolutely correct in that action, 
although we question its impact. The 
initial suit was brought by nine legis­
lators who took a stand on behalf of 
home rule. Their efforts should con­
tinue.

It’s time that the Halpin adminis­
tration stops using taxpayers’ dollars for 
political games. If Halpin wants to pro­
tect the governor’s ability to appoint 
hand-picked political choices, he should 
go back to the state level. Halpin is on 
the county level now, and home rule, the 
ability of the local representatives of the 
people’s government to make important 
decisions should prevail.

In the final analysis, the people of 
Suffolk County have made the choice by 
electing Romaine, not Holst, and there 
is no appeal process to stop the will of 
the people from prevailing. It’s time the 
Halpin administration gave their 
attention to more important matters. 
Such as an end to the waste in govern­
mental spending. A good place to start 
would be in the county attorney’s office, 
particularly with regard to this matter.

And why not?

The right to choose
If the Suffolk County Legislators 

who were victorious last Tuesday keep 
their word, you will have an opportu­
nity to choose whether you wish to 
continue with a legislative form of 
government or establish a weighted 
board of supervisors.

Eleven out of the eighteen legis­
lators who were victorious said 
unequivocally in interviews and the

1989 Election reflections
The polls were closed, the votes were 

counted and twenty-five percent of the 
people who could, voted. Seventy-five 
percent of the people were either not 
registered, or chose not to exercise their 
right and obligation to cast ballots in 
our system of democracy. They decided 
to let someone else determine how much 
they will pay in taxes and what rules and 
regulations they will live under. As a re­
sult of their apathy, their reluctance to 
take part in our democratic system of 
selecting our governmental leaders, they 
are the majority who will be ruled by the 
choices of the minority.

I would like to publicly thank the 
staff here at Suffolk Life for working 
endless, tireless hours to bring out the 
issues each candidate had to offer. 
Although we have an extremely small 
staff by comparison to other publica­
tions, I believe the election coverage

here in Suffolk Life was not only out­
standing, but the best that was available 
to the voters.

This being the year of the tax revolt, 
we were extremely disappointed in how 
many of the candidates, both incum­
bents and challengers, had a vast lack of 
understanding about budgets and the 
budget procedure. We had hoped and 
anticipated that more would have been 
better prepared. Because they did not 
understand beforehand, we have little 
reason to believe they will take the time 
to educate themselves now that the pres­
sure seems to be off. It became very 
apparent, in fact, all too obvious, that 
the creation of the budget is left up to 
aides and staff without real input from 
the elected officials.

This is the compelling reason why 
organizations such as Tax PAC will 
have to maintain their vigilance. It will

only be through citizen involvement 
that the elected officials and their staffs 
will be forced to keep their eye on the 
ball.

No politicians should be lulled into 
thinking that this year’s election ended 
the tax revolt. This past year has been 
one of organization, building a founda­
tion for the organized taxpayers to work 
from. In the year to come, we expect to 
see Tax PAC and other organized tax­
payers’ groups become much more so­
phisticated and be able to do a more 
professional job of identifying needless 
costs and the politicians who are respon­
sible for the high taxes.

To all who took part in this year’s 
campaign, whether as a voter, campaign 
worker or candidate, we shall have a 
better government because you cared. 
Thank you.

And why not?

Suffolk Life candidate questionnaire 
that if the legislature is petitioned, as 
it has been in the past years, they will 
vote for putting this important ques­
tion on the ballot. Hopefully, this 
question can be put before the legis­
lature soon after they are sworn into 
office.

Some of the legislators who are 
now pledged to put this measure on 
the ballot for a public vote stated they 
are in favor of the legislative form of 
government, but believe the public 
should be given the opportunity to de­
cide the question once and for all. 
Placing this measure on the ballot 
early will give ample time for those on 
both sides of the question to debate 
the merits of a legislative body versus 
a weighted board of supervisors.

Once the citizens and taxpayers 
understand the ramifications of both 
forms of government, they can make 
an intelligent decision. Those legis­
lators who have stated they are in 
favor of putting this measure on the 
ballot are:

Michael Caracciolo, Herbert 
Davis, Rose Caracappa, Donald Bly- 
denburgh, Michael D’Andre, Joseph 
Rizzo, Thomas Finlay, Rick Lazio, 
Allan Binder, Fred Thiele, Jr., and 
Michael O’Donohoe.

We congratulate them for this po­
sition, for what they are saying is that 
they believe in democracy, they be­
lieve in the voters’ right to choose. 
The people are the best judge of what 
form of government they want. They 
should have the right to make that de­
cision.

And why not?
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Happy Thanksgiving
rjPThanksgiving is a day of restj fam­

ily gatherings, food and festivities. A
f(feasant day to be with friends and 
amily. To thank Goa for his blessings 

and to enjoy the rewards of our hard 
woijfeond productivity.

original Thanksgiving was cel- 
ebrateB by our colonists. It was a mix­
ture of native Americans and 
emigrants. The native Americans, our 
Indians, welcomed the pale faced for­
eigners to their shores. They shared 
with them father earth ana mother 
sky. In turn, the emigrants brought 
tools and technology and showed the 
Indians how to better use their time 
and their energies. By sharing in those 
early days, both benefited until greed 
took over.

The Thanksgiving celebration was 
in commemoration of cooperation 
and peace. This year’s celebration has 
worldwide significance, for it is the 
first Thanksgiving we can recall when 
the east and the west have broken 
down barriers and we may possibly be 
on the verge of sharing our respective 
strengths, rather than wasting our re­
spective assets in building weapons 
beyond imagination to destroy one an­
other.

As we pause over our traditional 
Thanksgiving dinner, let us pray to 
God, giving thanks for what appears 
now to be'the road to world peace.

And why not?

Certified U.S. Turkeys
“Gobble, Gobble, Gob­

ble,” went Democratic Con­
gressmen Thomas Downey 
and Bob Mrazek as they 
voted “yes” to raise their sal­
aries over one-third last 
week. “Gobble, Gobble, Gob­
ble,” Downey and Mrazek 
squeaked as they bit the hand 
that feeds them.

“Gobble, Gobble, Gob­
ble,” Downey and Mrazek 
went as they raised their sala­
ries by $35,000 over the next 
two years. Meanwhile, senior 
citizens known as the notch

Using Kids as Pawns
Ever since the outpouring of 

outrage over the soaring county 
tax rate for 1989, we have been 
sometimes amused, other times 
sickened at the actions of poli­
ticians as they hastened to re­
spond to that anger. Recent 
actions by County Executive 
Patrick Halpin have given birth 
to pure disgust.

The legislature, in a pre­
election action designed to get 
them off the hook with the tax­
payers, unanimously passed the 
tax cap resolution that Halpin 
had vetoed. Halpin responded 
with his own brand of outrage. 
And threats. To meet the bud­
get cuts approved by the legis­
lature, he warned, the county 
would have to eliminate the po­
sitions of 350 part-time school 
crossing guards, lay off 90 po­
lice officers, and halt moves to 
initiate civilianization efforts 
proposed as a cost-cutting 
move.

According to Halpin’s chief 
deputy, Tom McAteer, the pro­
posal stems from police budget 
cuts, approximately $8 million, 
which were contained in the leg­
islature’s spending reduction 
package. McAteer said Halpin 
asked Police Commissioner 
Daniel Guido what cuts he

would have to make to accom­
modate the budget reductions, 
and Guido cited the civili­
zation, crossing guards and lay­
offs as areas where cuts could 
be achieved. Halpin, with 
Guido, held a press conference 
to warn of these drastic mea­
sures.

And the political games 
continue! As we noted, we have 
been sickened by the political 
ploys being used by county offi­
cials in the ongoing battle over 
budget figures. One side says 
cut, and the other points to peo­
ple-sensitive issues which are 
virtually guaranteed to create a 
storm of protest. When the pro­
test develops, the “tax cutters” 
back down, and the figures go 
back in. But this latest skirmish, 
in which the safety of children 
has become a political tool, is 
disgusting. It is totally unaccep­
table.

The politicians are fond of 
saying that if the county budget 
is to be cut, we’re all going to 
have to feel some pain. We’ll 
accept that. But not until an 
honest effort is made to elimi­
nate the wanton waste that 
exists iii county government 
and spending. And we will 
never accept cuts where the 
lives and health of our children 
or our people are concerned.

How anyone could suggest 
the elimination of crossing 
guards when the county payroll 
is full of political patronage po­
sitions is beyond us. Halpin’s 
own office, and the legislature, 
contain a mind-boggling num­
ber of aides and various other 
positions that represent little 
more than political welfare. 
Don’t talk to us about cutting 
police and crossing guards until 
these positions are pared to the 
absolute minimum.

The time for playing politi­
cal games is over. The people of 
Suffolk County have delivered 
a firm message: cut the taxes. 
Cut the governmental waste. 
Cut the fat. End the appoint­
ment of high salaried people to 
repay political and campaign 
debts. Slash the administrative 
staffs and the bureaucracy.

Any discussion of eliminat­
ing crossing guards who protect 
the safety of children at danger­
ous intersections before other 
cuts are made constitutes a dis­
play of arrogant indifference 
that the public cannot tolerate.

Let’s stop the nonsense and 
get on with the business of sen­
sible government!

And why not?

babies, born between 1917 
and 1922, struggle to survive 
with lower Social Security 
payments, unable to get con­
gress to straighten out what is 
a totally unfair situation. 
“You’ll just have to do with 
less. We’ve got our big guts to 
worry about; they are more 
important than yours are,” is 
the message congress is giv­
ing to these seniors.

The greed of Downey and 
Mrazek, and their fellow co­
horts, is contemptuous. As 
Ralph Nader said, “These 
congressmen rolled the 
American people in return 
for promising not to do some 
of the unethical things.” The 
only ethical congressman in 
Suffolk County, it turns out, 
is George Hochbrueckner, 
who respected his constitu­
ents’ wishes and voted 
against the pay raises.

The bill to increase con­
gressional salaries by one- 
third was tied to an ethics 
bill. Congress had not only 
been raping the taxpayers, 
they had also been raping ev­
eryone else they could get 
their hands on through so- 
called honorariums, which 
are pay-offs in the form of 
speeches, for promises kept 
and for promises in the fu­
ture. This $35,000 pay raise 
that our Long Island turkeys 
granted themselves is more 
than many of their constitu­
ents make by working two 
and three jobs. It’s almost 
triple what the average se­
nior citizen in their districts 
receives from Social Secu­
rity. On top of their bloated 
salaries, congress receives 
perks that even Bill Cataco- 
sinos, LILCO’s high flying 
golden parachuter, has not 
even dreamed about.

The congressional tur­
keys attempted to excuse

their actions by pointing out 
the ethics rules included in 
the pay hike bill will ban 
honoraria payments which, 
some now concede, could 
represent a conflict of inter­
est. This new found integrity 
is staggering. Remember 
these same turkeys accept all 
kinds of political contribu­
tions from political action 
groups and lobbys which 
come with strings galore. 
What will it take to end this 
kind of conflict, another pay 
raise?

We suggest that every 
constituent of these two legal­
ized robber barons be sent 
the carcasses of the Thanks­
giving turkeys. Hopefully, the 
packages will move at the 
normal United States govern­
ment speed and by the time 
they arrive at the congressio­
nal offices, they will give off 
enough of an odor to convey 
to these turkeys what we 
think of them. Include a let­
ter demanding they explain 
their outrageous one-third in­
crease.

These turkeys heard loud 
and clear last January what 
the public thought of their 
pay raise actions at that time. 
They killed the idea then be­
cause of the storm of protest 
that was raised, Now, with 
little advanced notice or 
chance for further public 
comment, they rammed these 
unconscionable raises
through with record breaking 
speed in hopes that you 
would not be as angry as you 
were when their greedy ac­
tions were first announced 
earlier this year.

Besides sending the car­
casses, we hope you will re­
member Gobble, Gobble 
Mrazek and Downey next 
November when they run for 
re-election. We don’t need 
turkeys who act like vultures 
in congress.

And why not?
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One-sided environmental concerns?
The Long Island Pine Barrens Society 
has filed suit to bring development in 
the pine barrens area to a halt “until a 
cumulative assessment is made concern­
ing the effects of such development on 
drinking water and the habitat of rare 
and endangered species.”

^flow ever virtuous the environmen- 
goals of this action may be, the 

financial impact may be devastating to 
the economy and the taxpayers. While 
environmentalists have a habit of view­
ing development only in the form of 
profits made by the developer, should 
the Society be successful in halting all 
new construction in the pine barrens 
until the merits of their argument are 
decided in court, a lot of people other 
than developers are going to suffer.Eve- 
ryone involved in the construction

trades will feel the impact, and that will 
trickle down to anyone the trades do 
business with, both personally and pro­
fessionally.

And the taxpayers will be part of the 
picture as well, footing legal and special 
consultant fees that could well be stag­
gering. If indeed this does occur, we 
would hope the courts take steps to 
ensure the Pine Barrens Society is suffi­
ciently bonded to guarantee funding of 
damages that may result if they are un­
successful in their efforts.

At the same time, the Society has 
issued a call to expedite acquisition of 
sensitive pine barrens land under the 
county’s Clean Drinking Water Pro­
tection, bill. Unfortunately, however, 
while demanding a cumulative assess­
ment of the impact of development, the

Can We Help?
“The Group,” we are happy to re­

port, is off to a good start. We have 
identified a number of families in need 
of help this year. These families meet 
the criteria and the purpose of The 
Group, which is to provide Christmas 
for the children of families who, because 
of circumstances beyond their control, 
would not be able to provide a happy 
holiday this year.

Normally, the parents are working 
and have been able to get by. Due to 
events over which they have no control, 
an accident, an illness or the loss of a 
job, finances are short and Santa would 
not have visited their home this year.

We learn of these individuals 
through schools, churches and from in­
dividuals who are aware of the problems 
endured by these families. Most of the 
families we choose do not receive public 
assistance. Their circumstances gener­
ally are temporary and, in most cases, 
pride is a factor which prevents them 
from reaching out for help. We try to 
investigate each circumstance to make 
sure Santa is not taken for a ride. And 
while we would like to help all those 
families in need, realistically, financi­
ally, we concentrate on those most 
needy, with young children. The recipi­
ents’ identities are never revealed. Only 
those who get the initial information, 
and who deliver the presents, know who 
the family is or where they live. Every­

one else involved knows of them only as 
Family A or B or C, etc.The families, 
themselves, are not quite sure where 
Christmas came from other than a greet­
ing from “The Group.”

Our funding comes from our own 
contributions and contributions from 
people who have heard of our actions 
and are desirous of directly helping 
someone who is less fortunate than 
themselves.

The members of “The Group” indi­
vidually shop for the children. We try to 
make sure that each child has the basics 
of adequate, warm clothing and at least 
a few toys or games. Each package is in­
dividually wrapped and delivered just 
before Christmas.

If you would like to join us, we wel­
come your support. If you know of 
someone who normally is able to take 
care of themselves but, because of cir­
cumstances can’t, please send us a note 
giving as many details as possible and a 
telephone number so we can contact 
you. If we have sufficient funds, we will 
make every attempt to add them to our 
list.

Please send your contributions or 
your inquiries to “The Group,” c/o P.O. 
Box 167, Riverhead, New York 11901.

And why not?

Society makes no mention of equal con­
cern about establishing a priority for the 
land acquisition in order that the most 
sensitive lands are purchased first.

If, indeed, the preservation of our 
water supply is the primary concern, the 
available dollars for the purchase of 
these lands should be spent in the wisest 
possible way. They should be earmarked 
only for those lands which would play 
the most important part in protecting 
the ground water supply. The priority 
should be established through hydrologi­
cal data and monitoring wells, not gues­
swork or theory.

Suffolk Life has been asking for 
months about the availability of a prior­
ity list of lands to be purchased by sales 
tax funds. Which lands are the most 
valuable for the primary goal of the 
Clean Drinking Water Protection bill? 
What supporting data is there to insure 
the value of the lands? With a limited 
amount of funds available, shouldn’t the 
county purchase the most valuable lands 
first rather than waste these financial re­
sources on lands that will not meet the 
primary goal? Those questions remain 
unanswered because there has been no 
effort on the part of county officials to 
ensure that taxpayers’ dollars are being 
spent as efficiently as possible.

The Budget Review Office of the leg­
islature has also cited the need for a de­
termination on the value of the lands to 
be purchased. Budget Review, in a re­
cent review of the 1990 budget, noted 
the Water Protection program “should 
allow the county to purchase approxi­
mately 22,500 acres of pine barrens and 
water protection preserves with funding 
of $157,000,000, based on the 
assumption of a cost of $7,000 per acre. 
The report indicates, however, “that the 
average cost of acquisition for the $31 
million of property acquired to date has 
been in excess of $26,000 per acre. If 
these first purchases are indicative of 
the costs and types of property to be 
acquired under the program, only 6,000 
acres will be acquired.”

Budget Review also noted that 41.7 
percent of the lands purchased are from 
one to five acres in size. Budget Review 
“believes the most cost effective ap­
proach to take in acquiring pine barren 
property is to focus on the acquisition of 
large tracts. Smaller parcels tend to be 
more expensive and the very small 
parcels should be a low priority for

acquisition since they may not be zoned 
for development. . .We question why the 
county would purchase property 'less 
than one acre in size when the very size 
of the parcel may preclude its devel­
opment and would not be a factor in 
ground water recharge.”

The Budget Review Office also 
notes: “...the county is under a moral 
obligation to acquire only those prop­
erties that maximize the protection and 
preservation of Suffolk’s underground 
aquifer and water supply. The mandate 
from the voters clearly requires the 
inclusion of properties that will protect 
and preserve the quality of the water 
supply.”

Not everyone agrees with that view. 
Richard Amper, executive director of 
the Pine Barrens Society, told Suffolk 
Life last week that the Drinking Water 
Protection bill also stipulates protection 
of the “eco system” as a criteria in de­
termining the value of lands to be pur­
chased. He noted this factor in 
defending inclusion of lands in the vi­
cinity of the Brookhaven National Lab­
oratory and Peconic River amongst 
those the society wants the county to 
acquire. When we pointed out the 
United States Department of Energy, in 
a draft report, concedes that water in the 
lab vicinity is already tainted with ra­
dioactive and chemical contamination, 
and questioned the value of these lands 
for water preservation, Amper noted the 
existence of valuable plant life and 
endangered species in these areas.

It may well be time for another 
endangered species, Suffolk’s taxpayers, to 
have a say in this matter. However 
important the protection of valuable 
plant life and endangered species may^ 
be, should the county spend limited 
acquisition funds for any other reason 
than water preservation?

Perhaps we should take a lesson 
from' the Pine Barrens Society. Perhaps 
the people should launch a suit forbid­
ding the expenditure of anymore sales 
tax dollars for land preservation until a 
“cumulative assessment” of the water 
preservation value of all pine barrens 
land is completed. And establishing wa­
ter protection as the sole criteria for the 
expenditure of taxpayers' dollars.

If we can’t get our public officials to 
do what’s right, it may be time to take 
matters into our own hands.

And why not?

Fight back! Join Up!
Enough is enough is enough! We are 

already resigned to the fact that our eyes 
and ears will be assaulted by political 
rhetoric, dirty campaigns, outright 
abuses of truth, and political littering for 
months preceding Election Day. But 
once the votes are in and counted, not 
all of the political abuse upon our senses 
goes away. In far too many cases it stays 
for years, and years, and years.

Political campaign signs and posters 
are the culprits that linger far too long. 
One need not travel too many local 
roads to find signs that remain, not only 
from this most recent election cam­
paign, but from previous years as well. 
This whole problem could be resolved if

the political parties agreed that the de­
struction of neighborhood esthetics with 
political signs would cease, once and for 
all. But the politicians don’t want to do 
that. They’re still motivated by the idi­
otic belief that name recognition is the 
way to get people elected; that signs-no 
matter how ugly-placed throughout 
their areas which say “Joe Smith for 
town council” will help that candidate 
get votes.

According to this philosophy, people 
don’t really care about the issues, they’ll 
vote for someone because they recognize 
the name. We think the public is a lot 
smarter than that. Issues are indeed

End pollution!
important, especially the pocketbook 
issues of today. In fact, we believe polit­
ical signs that say nothing, but blight the 
countryside, are an insult to the people.

How do we get rid of them? We’re 
going to raise us an army. We are enlist­
ing members of the public to join our 
Political Pollution Patrol. Patrol mem­
bers will be our eyes as they travel Suf­
folk’s roadways. Just drop us a line, 
(P.O. Box 167, Riverhead, N.Y. 11901) 
or give us a call, (369-0800) when you 
see a political sign still standing, listing 
exact location and name of candidate. If 
the sign is one that has been around for 
a long time, before current campaigns, 
tell us that, too.

We will start a Directory of Political 
Pollution, listing .the offending candi­
date and the location of the sign. We’re 
still working on all the details, but we 
may assign points for each instance of 
political pollution, run standings on 
which candidate is the worst offender, 
and perhaps even come up with a Politi­
cal Polluter of the Year award.

As we said at the outset, enough is 
enough is enough! If we can’t get public 
officials to ban all political signs to pre­
serve the esthetic beauty of our commu­
nities, we may be able, at least, to 
shame the politicians into taking their 
garbage away!

And why not?
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